THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, May 15, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 14:5-18; Ps 115:1-5, 15-16; Jn 14:21-26

9:00 a.m. MASS: Sofie Wittine

11:30 a.m. MASS: Novena (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Pat Picciano

Tuesday, May 16, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 14:19-28; Ps 145:10-13, 21; Jn 14:27-31

6:30 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

9:00 a.m. MASS: Elena and Danny Castrataro

11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. Men's Bible Study, Arkins and Kazel Rooms 7:00 p.m. Finance Council Meeting, Billiart Room

7:00 p.m. PTO Meeting, Eymard Room

Wednesday, May 17, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 15:1-6; Ps 122:1-5; Jn 15:1-8

9:00 a.m. MASS: Virginia Swanson 11:30 a.m. MASS: Frank (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Joe Castrataro

6:00 p.m. Bereavement Support Group, Parlor6:30 p.m. Lay Associates, Eymard Room

Thursday, May 18, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 15:7-21; Ps 96:1-3, 10; Jn 15:9-11

9:00 a.m. MASS: Antoinette D'Amico 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

6:00 p.m. **SPRING FLING**

6:30 p.m. Prayer Shawl, Parlor

Friday, May 19, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 15:22-31; Ps 57:8-10, 12; Jn 15:12-17

9:00 a.m. MASS: John DiCanno

11:30 a.m. MASS: Manuel Estat(St. Ann Shrine)

6:00 p.m. **SPRING FLING**

Saturday, May 20, 2017, Easter Weekday

Acts 16:1-10; Ps 100:1-3, 5; Jn 15:18-21

9:00 a.m. MASS: Susan Annis

4:30 p.m. MASS: James Gluss

5:00 p.m. **SPRING FLING**

Sunday, May 21, 2017, SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER

Acts 8:5-8, 14-17; Ps 66:1-7, 16, 20; Pt 3:15-18; Jn 14:15-21

8:00 a.m. MASS: Nicola Mandato 10:00 a.m. MASS: Agatha Kuenzel

12:00 p.m. MASS: Paul and Margaret Harvan

12:00 p.m. **SPRING FLING**

7:00 p.m. MASS: Denise Zupancic

Bulletin Cover: Design by Jamie Wilhelm

Pastor Column Photo: Ted Howard

SAVE THE DATES

- PSR LAST CLASS AND MASS: Monday, May 15, 7:00 p.m.
- **FINANCE COUNCIL:** Tuesday, May 16, 7:00 p.m., Parish Deck
- SPRING FLING PARISH FESTIVAL: Thursday, May 18 Sunday, May 21 THANKS for buying and selling raffle tickets! Volunteer online! And here are some special highlights this year:
 - o **Thursday night:** Family Night of events and discounts. The evening features our very own SPB Day School Band concert
 - Sunday Noon Mass: Under the tent Deacon Joe's 60th
 Anniversary of religious profession in the SSS
- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, May 22, 7:00 p.m., Picnic on Deck
- **PHOTO DIRECTORY:** Please sign up to have your picture taken with your family May 23 June 3.
- SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL: Tuesday, May 23, 7:00 p.m., Picnic on the Parish Deck
- **BEREAVENMENT MASS:** Wednesday, May 24, 6:00 p.m., St. Ann Shrine
- **FATHER LANE'S 25**TH: Saturday, May 27, 4:30 p.m. with a special reception until 6:30 p.m. after Mass in the Eymard Room thanks to the Ladies Guild; Sunday, May 28, 10:00 a.m. with coffee and donuts in the Fickel Narthex, thanks to the Welcoming Committee.
- **CONFIRMATION:** Sunday, May 28, 4:00 p.m.
- **SOCIAL ACTION COMMISSION EDUCATION NIGHT:** On refugees: Thursday, June 1, 7:00 p.m. in the Eymard Room.
- **BIBLE CAMP:** June 26 30
- BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST WEEKEND: June 17/18: Special talk by Blessed Sacrament Fr. George Dunne at all the Masses & Procession of the Blessed Sacrament after the Noon Mass.
- **SAINT ANN TRIDUUM:** July 24 26 with Father Lane as the featured preacher
- **SAINT PETER JULIAN EYMARD TRIDUUM:** July 31 August 2 with Sr. Catherine Marie Caron, SSS as the featured speaker

PASTORAL COUNCIL CORNER

Council met on April 24, after our parish's commemoration and celebration of Holy Week, the Triduum and Easter. Following the opening prayer, Fr. Lane reported on the **Youth Group's trip to Arizona.** While experiencing and learning about a very different culture, climate and locale, our young people were great representatives of the parish and Life in the Eucharist. Support from the parish was strong and much appreciated.

Ongoing meetings with Diocesan staff concerning the **proposed major projects** and Capital Campaign have resulted in a pause at this time: all plans must be tabled until our new Bishop is appointed and installed. Though this unavoidable hiatus is disappointing, it will give time for more depth of research and information gathering to refine our plans.

Five Year Strategic Plan progress update: five responses received, seven outstanding. Report will be presented when all information on progress has been received and compiled.

Our renewed parish **Social Action Committee** has 12 members and is now discerning goals to be shared with the parish.

Council members are asked to sign up for a volunteer slot at the **Spring Fling Pasta Dinner**, moved this year from O'Brien Hall to the Eymard Room. Members are also asked to encourage parishioners to explore joining **Pastoral Council: new members** needed! Mark your calendars for the May 2 Quarterly, the Parish Picnic on Sunday, Aug. 20, and the Sept. 10 Leadership Day / Ministry Fair.

Next Pastoral Council Meeting: Monday, May 22, 2017, 6:30 p.m., Picnic/BBQ on the parish deck, weather permitting.

Judiciously submitted by Dan Lewis.

2017 SPRING FLING CORNER

2017 Spring Fling Update - The countdown clock is at T minus 4 days with "prefestival" anxieties maxed out.

- Keep those raffle tickets sales coming in. So far, about 1,000 books have been sold. We need at big push to reach our goal of 2,200 books. The weekly \$60 drawing continues.
- Volunteer Coordinator, V. Kneed Yous, reports that 190 of the 456 slots are still open. For the most current list of openings, visit the parish website www.saintpaschal.com, select "Church", then select "Spring Fling" to reach the volunteer site. Not tech savvy? Paper signup sheets are available at both the Fickel narthex and the rectory. Our biggest needs are as follows:
 - 1. Kitchen Cleanup Crew daily for 1.5 hours at the end of the evening.
 - 2. Parish Tent food servers Thursday Friday evenings.
 - 3. Over/Under Table and Chance Wheel, Card Dealers
 - 4. Parish Info Table and Raffle Ticket Booth
- The Texas Hold'em Tournament is on Saturday, May 20th at 7:00 p.m. Registration fee is \$50 with all registration monies paid out as prize money.
- Reminder emails will be going out shortly to all those volunteers with email addresses.
- Back by popular demand, the Saturday evening volunteers Mass in the Chapel around 11:22 p.m. for workers and volunteers and featuring a "short" homily.
- Please continue to pray for "Great Festival Weather."
- We will be in the Narthex this weekend, selling 1 and 2-day ride vouchers, discounted pasta dinner tickets, Chinese raffle tickets, \$10K raffle tickets as well as registering Texas Hold'em participants and Festival volunteers.
- Lastly, NPR's Car Talk Staff Copy editor, Stan Corrected, has been
 working behind the scenes to make sure these articles are clear and
 succinct. We hope that has been the case and look forward to seeing you,
 numerous times, throughout the upcoming Festival.

Please contact Bob Mastrangelo via e-mail at <u>bgmastrangelo@gmail.com</u> or by phone at 440.442.2854 for additional information.

CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

The Knight Riders started a new program called "Soul Patrol" to follow up on homeless people that have been given a place to live. These people sometimes feel lonely because they miss their friends that were out on the streets with them. The Soul Patrol visits to make sure they have food to eat and check they are doing well. Our Knight Riders also went out to serve the homeless Wednesday night and helped three homeless women who were soaking wet and hungry. To see the tears of joy and how they were so grateful was very rewarding. We never know what we will come across on these Wednesday nights but we know we are heeding God's call to care for our brothers and sisters in Christ.

On a personal note, I wanted to make sure everyone knew that I plan on retiring here at St. Paschal Baylon, not in San Antonio as some thought might happen. GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME. ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.

P.S. We could use size 9 tennis shoes, new or slightly used.

STEWARDSHIP

We thank you for being part of this Body of Christ and for serving God here with us and out Pastoral Staff and the hundreds of volunteers who serve daily here at SPB. Our First Collection supports our Pastoral Staff, their salaries, benefits and the many activities that occur at SPB:

Collection for May 6 and 7: \$19,752.00

Some of our regular bills:

Helping Hands Supplies/Food
Helping Hands Food Supplies for one site
Tech Assistance for School
Parish tithing to our Manna Ministry
Floor Scrubber lease
Cleaning supplies for school
\$1,000.00 (monthly)
\$833.00 (monthly)
\$476.32 (monthly)
\$107.64

• Home Depot supplies for parish/school \$1,063.54 (monthly bill)

PROVIDE A MEANINGFUL LEGACY GIFT

Just as we plan to ensure financial health for our families, we must plan for the health of our faith families. Your planned gift to Saint Paschal Baylon will provide financial support that will benefit parishioners with a legacy of faith and love. You have a wonderful Catholic heritage. Pass it on! Contact the Advancement Office at 440-442-3410 ext. 112 to learn more.

SMILE AND SAY CHEESE!

We need YOU to make our new Parish Photo Directory complete! Lifetouch Photography will be at our parish on the following dates:

Tuesday–Saturday, May 23 - 27, to Tuesday – Saturday, May 30 – June 3. All photography will take place in the Sr. Dorothy Kazel Meeting Room. Plan to park in the horseshoe parking lot on Wilson Mills Road. You will have a variety poses taken and no sitting fee. Every family photographed will receive a complimentary directory and an 8 x 10 portrait. Sign up online at our parish website: www.saintpaschal.com

BABY BOTTLES FOR BIRTHRIGHT

Our parish is sponsoring a fundraiser for Birthright, a pregnancy crisis and counseling center with three offices in greater Cleveland. It is totally volunteer-driven with all monies raised going to help moms and their new babies and to keep the offices open. Last year your generous contributions totaled \$1,922! The baby bottle campaign begins this weekend May 13th and 14th and will conclude on Father's Day weekend, June 17th and 18th. Please pick up a baby bottle in the bassinets at the church entrances on Mother's Day and take it home and fill it with spare CHANGE (cash or a check made out to Birthright also accepted) to help make a CHANGE in a young woman's life.



PLEASE PRAY FOR THE FOLLOWING DECEASED PARISHIONERS:

Therese Stark, James L. Farell, Elaine Waters, Raymond W. Stein, Antonio DiPaolo, Thomas Lyons

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



Easter Sunday Joy - Week 5: Our Easter journey continues on this Mother's Day with the famous questions from the disciples of Jesus. In John's Gospel, Jesus did a lot of new things for the disciples during the Passover/Last Supper. He washed their feet and gave them a new commandment of love and service. But the disciples wondered where he was going and why he was preparing them for We hear the his death/resurrection. answers in the scripture; it is an answer that has helped us in our faith and future, knowing the Christ has prepared a place for us to dwell when we too die.

This weekend we remember our mothers, living and deceased, who, for most of us, were providers, preparing a great place and future for our existence. We give thanks to God for their witness of faith and the gift that they were and are to us, following the mandate of Christ at the Last Supper, to love and prepare a better place for us by the example of their lives.

<u>Lots of news from the Quarterly!</u> Last week we had our regular consulting, information and planning meeting with our parish leaders. I asked them for assistance in making some important decisions and setting some important goals. Here is a summary of this for those ministry heads who were not able to meet, as well as information for the rest of the parish:

- Introduced Rachel Cahill, chair of new Social Action Commission and Christine Fioritto, co-president of the PTO and on the board of the Ladies Guild. The others present shared their name, ministry and parish experience. Groups represented:
 - Spring Fling, Prayer Shawl, Aggregation (Associates) of the Blessed Sacrament, Helping Hands, Manna, Art & Environment, Communication, Advancement, School Advisory, Pastoral Council, Pastoral Plan, Men's Bible Study (sent report), Catholic Charities, Clowns, PSR, Catechumenate (RCIA), Flock of Friends, Homily Prep Group, Vocation Committee, Tech Committee and Welcoming Committee.
 - o Absent due to emergency: Eymard Spiritual Group

Capital Campaign Update

- The project to raise funds for a capital campaign is on hold, pending the appointment of a new bishop for our diocese. It will be several months before a new bishop is appointed and then several weeks before he is installed and we are on the list to meet with him in his first six weeks.
- While we wait, there is still a great deal of prep work, i.e. case statement, timeline, gift tables, logo and committees, etc. to be completed.

Spring Fling

- Our new parish festival booklet is a success and includes many ads. Come to the info booth at Spring Fling to see the booklet!
 - Profit from the festival will be go toward the general operating budget

Saint Paschal Lane Repair/Replace Discussion & Consultation

While we are not able to proceed in raising funds for a capital campaign, we know we have many important maintenance concerns and needs! We drive Saint Paschal Lane and try and dodge the potholes and the sinking ground.

- The diocesan maintenance team came out to survey our campus and see our needs first hand. They recommend replacing the driveway called Saint Paschal Lane: It is a hazard and safety concern to them and our diocesan insurance.
- We are working on bids for the project and the Quarterly attendees wish for cement to make the drive last much longer so we will not have similar issues occurring with patches washing away (spending up to 20K a year to repair) or asphalt washing away with salt and flood waters.
- Quarterly Members wanted to know if there would be a widening and a
 dedicated sidewalk for safety concern is a major factor. The answer is
 "yes," and that there would be a little wider drive, but reflector poles would
 demark a lane for walkers and bikers.
- Consensus was replacing Saint Paschal Lane ASAP, and that we even take
 out a loan to insure that is completed properly. [Since the Quarterly
 Meeting, we have been working with our existing loan at Key Bank and the
 diocese to move forward on replacing Saint Paschal Lane.]

Storage Space/Eymard Kitchen

- Attendees were invited to become part of a new Kitchen Storage Sub-Committee to assess storage needs and the design in the Eymard kitchen. This ad-hoc committee will investigate possible re-design of the Eymard kitchen. The Helping Hands Ministry is donating \$3,000 to purchase and install an "instant hot" water heater.
- Ministries were asked to tag any items in the Eymard kitchen and complete some "spring cleaning" in the area and in Fr. O'Brien Hall. It was explained that items in the parish closet were available for ministry use. Groups who need access to the closet will be given a key. If inventory is low or if a larger quantity of an item is needed, ministries are asked to alert Michelle Mazza.
- Volunteers are needed for this committee that will meet in to review, plan and improve. (The last time we conducted a review like this was fall, 2009.)
- [Since the Quarterly, KITCHEN MEETING SET FOR TUESDAY, AUGUST 8, 6:30 p.m.]

Facility (Meeting Rooms) & Fundraising Requests for 2017 – 2018

- It is now time for parish groups to request their meeting rooms for next year.
- If a group wishes for a fundraising event as well, remember there is a special form for this, whether on campus or OFF campus. (These forms are on the website.)
- If there is a change in a meeting space during the year, please alert Mary Beth Hallal as soon as possible, so that that space may be made available to other groups. (During the year, spontaneous meetings are requested and we have a difficult time finding rooms.)
- Remember to turn off lights and lock doors.
- As you look to the parking lot, the very right door of the Family Life Center is
 on a magnet/fab system. This door always stays unlocked on the inside but is
 locked on the outside. Please leave as is.
- Fr. John, Deacon Joe and Fr. Lane lock up the buildings during the summer (June 1 August 21). Then during the rest of the year Scott, our second shift maintenance staff member locks up at 9:00 p.m.

PSR Update

In September, classes will be held from 6:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. (15 minutes shorter than this year). New time and duration will accommodate the new Kindergarten class being added. This new time will allow for 8:00 p.m. meetings to take place in the Family Life Center. CATECHISTS & ASSISTANTS ARE STILL NEEDED.

RCIA

If anyone knows of someone who would like to become Catholic, to share contact information with the Pekos. Sponsors are also needed to walk with those becoming Catholic.

Confirmation

If any ministries have service opportunities (20 hours required for Confirmation), please send the opportunity to the Pekos. Requests for ministry service can be shared in the weekly communication folders. Please send service project requests to the Pekos, so that they may alert the confirmation students. 7th graders are eligible to work Spring Fling for volunteer hours, to assist with Bible Study and other projects throughout the year. Please provide appropriate quantity (list found in parish front office) and place in Peko's mailbox to be distributed.

Social Action Commission

Rachel Cahill invited all to attend the first education night on **THURSDAY**, **June 1 at 7:00 p.m.** Representatives from the Diocese of Cleveland Office of Migration and Refugee Services will explain where the Church stands on this issue and how to get involved.

Pastoral Plan Update – Year 3 Reminders

- It is important to keep our plan moving, especially now that we are in year 3.5. All are asked to review the plan and see what can be implemented in the next year and beyond. A handout of focus areas that need to be addressed should be completed and returned by May 21.
- All are asked to identify possible candidates who would like to chair/help form a Family Life Ministry (part of our Pastoral Plan).

Weekday Mass Change for Tuesday Mornings

Ministry leaders agreed with the suggestion that the Tuesday 6:30 a.m. Mass (with an average of 7 attendees) be omitted and returned to Tuesdays at 12:15 p.m. This way, there would be consistency with our weekday Mass schedule, Monday through Wednesday. Fr. John and Gigi (receptionist) will look at the Mass Intentions book and see when it would be most appropriate to make the change.

Miscellaneous

- O All parishioners are encouraged to volunteer at Spring Fling. FYI: There will be a Mass on Saturday, May 20 at 11:30 p.m. for workers.
- All are invited to attend the Noon Mass on May 21 as we celebrate Deacon Joe's 60th anniversary.
- Ministry Fair will take place on Sept. 9/10. Ministry leaders are asked to attend the Noon Mass on Sept. 10.

Ascension: Don't be confused by the calendar you received from the church or others-we still, as we have for almost 25 years, keep Sunday as the day we celebrate the Ascension of the LORD on Sunday, May 28. Thursday, May 25 is a weekday of Easter.

<u>Sign Up for the Photo Directory?</u> Please make your reservations for this important memory book of our parish. You do not have to purchase photos – but please be in the directory. It helps your fellow parishioners remember who you are and show that you are still a member of our parish. Photos now can also help you plan for your Christmas cards later this year.

<u>Flags & Our Scouts:</u> As usual, around Flag Day, June 14, our scouts take old flags and properly retire them for us. During this month, please bring your old flags to the ushers/narthexes and we will have our scouts take care of them.

<u>Preparing for the Body & Blood of Christ:</u> Each parish organization has a member process with a banner in the annual Body & Blood of Christ Procession, telling the world, or at least our neighborhood, that the Real Presence of Christ is in our midst and ministries. Please see Vince or Labeeb in our maintenance department to take your organization banner and "refresh" it. We will use them again <u>Sunday</u>, <u>June 18 at the Noon Mass.</u> We are so blessed to have a guest preacher that entire weekend, Blessed Sacrament Father George Dunne.

From our Respect LIFE Committee: Baby Bottles for Birthright: For the 3rd year in a row, Linda & Jim Peters will lead us in a special campaign for Birthright. On Mother's Day, there will be baby bottles in baskets at each of the doors. Please take one, save your change, and on Father's Day bring the filled baby bottle back to church. This baby bottle campaign is the only fundraiser carried out by Birthright. The East 185 office (there are two others) has several SPB parishioners who are volunteering to support moms and their babies – those who have chosen to give

life! Thanks for beginning to save your change for this volunteer-driven organization.

Never dull here at SPB! Continued blessing on your Easter Time – and let's continue to pray for each other and our continued efforts to work together to Build the Body of Christ!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Hustionismess

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, '79 Pastor

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

Last Mass & Party: Please join us Monday, May 15 for the final PSR Mass of the year. Immediately following, we will celebrate the close of the PSR year with cake! Students should report to their classrooms at 6:45 p.m. for attendance and to pick up their report cards, and we will meet at 7:00 p.m. in the Church for Mass.

Catechists and Classroom Aides Needed: We need adult volunteers to be classroom aides and catechists for the 2017-2018 PSR school year. Have you been thinking about volunteering and sharing your faith with children? If you are interested and available on Monday evenings, please contact George and Anna Peko at 440-442-3410 ext 107 or email psr@saintpaschal.com.

Kindergarten PSR Program for 2017-2018 Year: We are excited to announce that we are expanding our PSR program for the 2017-2018 school year to include kindergarten! If you have a child that will be starting kindergarten in the fall, they are welcomed to attend PSR starting in September! Registration forms are available in the Parish Office and online at http://psr.saintpaschal.com (click on "Registration Form" on the left sidebar.) If you are concerned about the time and duration of PSR, please see the following announcement:

Time and Duration Change for 2017-2018 PSR Year: In order to accommodate our new kindergarten PSR students, in the 2017-2018 school year, PSR will meet from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. Please note the earlier start time as well as the new hour time length.

PSR Registration: Registration forms were sent home via backpacks earlier this month during PSR. Additional forms will be available in the Parish Office. We will have a table for re-registration set up in the FLC during PSR. We hope to see you next year!

Infant Baptism Classes Offered: If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 or psr@saintpaschal.com to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, May 21st following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

Confirmation Mass: The Confirmation Mass will be celebrated on Sunday, May 28th at 4:00 p.m. Candidates and sponsors must arrive in the Church by 2:30 p.m. for rehearsal as well as for our audience with the Bishop.

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL SUMMER REINFORCEMENT AND ENRICHMENT PROGRAM

Looking for ways to prevent summer slide or to enrich your child's learning? Registration forms for Saint Paschal Baylon Catholic School's Summer Reinforcement and Enrichment Program can be found under the "Quick Links" tab on the school web page, www.saintpaschal.net. This year we are excited to offer a STEM enrichment class for grades 1-3 and a creative writing class to grades 4-6 in addition to our math, reading, and writing classes for grades 1-6, study skills class for grades 5-6, and kindergarten class. The program runs from July 31st - August

11th with registration due May 26th. Please e-mail Mrs. Popelka with any questions, mpopelka@saintpaschal.com.

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL NEWS

The winner of the Spring Fling Festival Art Contest is Samantha Mailer in 6th Grade. Her artwork will be featured on the cover of the booklet, and she is the winner of two ride passes for the festival. The runners up are: Ben Grossner Grade 1, Gabriella Ko Grade 1, Hailey Haddon Rm 13, Lauren Uzzo Grade 3, and Andrew Karim Grade 7. Each of the runners up will have their artwork featured inside of the booklet, and will receive one ride pass. Way to Go SPB artists! We look forward to seeing your artwork! The Spring Instrumental Music Concert is Thursday, May 18, 2017 at the Spring Fling Festival. The concert will take place outside under the entertainment tent as the featured Thursday night band. All band students in Grades 4-8 will be performing that evening at 7:00 p.m. We are proud of our bands and thank Mrs. Deline for all her hard work again this year.

Here are some great things happening this week:

- Monday, May 15, is a bonus Box Tops Dress Down Day.
- Seventh grade students who are running for election will be giving their speeches to the student body on Tuesday, May 16 at 1:15 p.m. Voting will follow. Good luck to all.
- Join us for our school Mass on Wednesday, May 17 at 9:00 a.m.
- The Photography Club will take a field trip on Wednesday.
- We will recognize our honor students and students earning special recognition on Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. in O'Brien Hall.
- There is no school on Friday, May 19. See you at the festival!

God bless,

Carol L. Jansky, Principal

PARISH ACTIVITIES

EYMARD CORNER Tomorrow will be too late. St. Peter Julian Eymard

We gather to pray, socialize, enjoy good food and enrich our faith. If you have never attended, you may want to see what you are missing at one of SPB's best daytime events. The Eymard Spiritual Group will gather on TUESDAY MAY 23 in the Eymard Room of the Parish Family Center of St. Paschal Baylon Church.

11:00 a.m.-Social, 11:30 a.m.-St. Peter Julian Eymard Novena

Noon-Potluck Dinner, 1:00 p.m.- Guest Speaker, Fr. J.T. Lane, SSS, Pastor The Life And Times Of Saint Paschal Baylon

From shepherd boy to saint, Paschal Baylon developed a profound devotion to the Eucharist. It is appropriate that our faith community has Paschal Baylon as our patron saint. As a Franciscan brother, Paschal was a porter, cook and gardener. After his death in 1592, miracles were attributed to him and he was canonized in in 1690. There's more but you'll have to come to this Eymard gathering to learn and be inspired. Fr. Lane will tell all.

Bring a main dish which is greatly needed or a dessert, enough to to serve 6-8 and lunch is free; otherwise, a donation of \$5.00 is recommended. Don't forget the popular 50/50 raffle! And bring a friend to share in the joys of an Eymard Gathering.

Next Eymard Gathering: June 20, 5:00 p.m. – Potluck Dinner 6:00 p.m.

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP: Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free. Events are social, volunteering and spiritual. E-mail address: <u>flockfriends@yahoo.com</u> All Saturdays of the month, at 9:30 a.m. we will pray the Divine Mercy Chaplet and meditate on three sets of mysteries of the Rosary. For more information call Jim at 440-944-1552 or Julie at 216-362-1732.

On Friday, May 26th at 7:00 p.m. join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best-attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. RSVP Jim at 440-944-1552 to let him know you are coming.

SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS BUS TRIP – Come join us on Wednesday, May 31, 2017 as we travel to the Casino Hollywood in Toledo. The cost is \$35.00 per person and must be paid in full at time of registration. We will leave Saint Paschal parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and arrive back approximately around 6:15 p.m. Please register in the church office and note there will be no refunds. Perks: \$5.00 slot play and an offer on a discounted buffet lunch.

THANK YOU to everyone who gave blood at our last LifeShare Blood Drive on April 30th. Not only did you perform a great service for our community, but we earned another \$500 in grant money for our school. This brings our total to \$2,000 for the school year . . . and \$2,500 since we started with LifeShare! Beginning with our next blood drive (date TBA), our cumulative "credit" for LifeShare's Educational grant program will start anew. We'll continue to earn \$500 for every 25 units of blood collected . . . but credit for any donations over 25 will carry over to subsequent drives throughout the school year. Please continue to help us take advantage of this great benefit for SPB School! Future blood drive dates will be announced soon.

NEWS FROM THE WELCOMING COMMITTEE: Come join us for Complimentary Coffee and Donuts in the Narthex on Sunday, May 28th, after the 10:00 a.m. Mass. All are welcome!

AROUND THE DIOCESE

50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS: The Cleveland Diocese Department for Marriage and Family Ministry is pleased to announce the 50th Wedding Anniversary Celebration. The Mass will be held at 2:30 p.m. on Sunday, July 30, 2017 at the Cathedral of St. John. You must preregister through the parish office and registrations are due by June 19. Please call the parish office, 440-442-3410, for more information.

YOUR PARISH STAFF - (440) 442-3410

CLERGY:

- PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS: <u>itlanesss@gmail.com</u>, ext 111
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman, SSS: jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, ext 110
- CHAPLAIN HILLCREST HOSPITAL: Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS: litzky@lycos.com
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATE for Social Justice: Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS: joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com, ext. 108
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Robert Bowers: IMBowers@aol.com, ext. 100 SCHOOL:
 - PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Carol Jansky: (440) 442-6766: cjansky@saintpaschal.com
 - ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Ms. Diane Raguz: draguz@saintpaschal.com

FRONT OFFICE:

- ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Mrs. Barb DiTurno: advancement@saintpaschal.com, ext. 112
- BUSINESS MANAGER: Ms. Michelle Mazza: mmazza@saintpaschal.com, ext 101
- COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: Mrs. Kathy Pohlhammer: <u>kathy@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 109
- ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Mrs. Mary Beth Hallal: <u>bulletin@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext 103
- CHIEF RECEPTIONIST: : Mrs. Gigi Peko, <u>parishoffice@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 100 MAINTENANCE:
 - **SUPERVISOR:** Mr. Roger Fisher: <u>rwfisher53@yahoo.com</u>, ext. 100
 - **ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR**: Mr. Jon Detzel: ext. 100
 - CHURCH & FLC: Mr. Labeeb Beggiani: ext. 100
 - PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL: Mr. Vince Costanzo: vcostanzo@saintpaschal.com_ext. 100
 - 2ND SHIFT SCHOOL: Mr. Scott Rutti, ext. 100
 - WEEKEND: Mr. Stephen Ebersole: ext. 100

MUSIC & LITURGY:

- MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: Mrs. Michelle Kitko, Interim Director, ext. 127
- SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: Mr. Matt Parrotta: <u>mparrotta@me.com</u>, ext. 100
- 8 A.M. CHOIR DIRECTOR: Mrs. Roberta Modica: robertamodica@juno.com, ext. 100 OTHER PASTORAL MINISTRY:
 - CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
 - YOUTH MINISTER: Mrs. Evamarie Mickol: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113

Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS): (440) 442-3410

- Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, ext. 133
- Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS